
 

Protocol for Electronic Meetings of the Parish Council 

• Upon joining a meeting, you should mute your microphone and ensure your video is 

enabled. 

 

• The chairman will remind everyone on the meeting to ensure that their microphone is 

on mute and that their video is enabled (this includes members of the public). 

 

• The chairman will inform all present that the meeting will be recorded by the council. 

The public session need not be recorded if anybody wishes to object. 

 

• The chairman will confirm if there are any members of the public present and ask 

them if they want to speak during the public session. 

 

• The chairman will then work through the agenda supported by the clerk as required.  

 

• Papers for the meeting will be posted on the parish council website and emailed out 

to all councillors.  

 

• If a councillor has declared an interest in an item to be discussed they will be asked 

to leave the meeting at that point. When that item has been concluded, the chairman 

will phone the councillor concerned and invite them to re-join the meeting using the 

original link provided. 

 

• In order for a councillor to make a point regarding an item under discussion they 

should raise their hand and wait for the chairman to invite them to speak, at which 

time they should un-mute the microphone and mute it again after they have made 

their point. If any member has joined by telephone only, the chairman will invite them 

to speak before moving to a proposal. 

 

• When a proposal is required, the chairman will ask the meeting and look for a 

councillor who has raised their arm. The chairman will invite that councillor to state 

their name and the proposal. 

 

• The chairman will then ask for a councillor to second the proposal and look for a 

councillor who has raised their arm. The chairman will state the name of the 

councillor who has seconded the proposal. 

 

• The chairman will then ask all councillors in favour to raise their hand and to keep it 

raised until he asks them to place it back down. The chairman will ask telephone 

participants to give their vote audibly. The chairman will confirm the number of 

councillors voting in favour. 
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• The chairman will then repeat for any councillor not in favour or who wants to 

abstain. 

 

• The council’s current Standing Orders will continue to be used to assist with the good 

management of the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

This protocol was adopted by Harbury PC at its meeting on 23 April 2020. 

Reviewed Nov 2024. 

Next review due Nov 2028. 


